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HAMPSHIRE HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

AGM MINUTES 24 JUNE 2015
Chaired by Mike Ward (MW)
Minutes taken by the HHA Secretary, John Thompson (JT)
Meeting commenced at 7.30pm and ended at 9.00pm

Brief Welcome from the Chairman – who welcomed the HHUA President, John Gawley MBE and the HHUA Chairman, Richard Wood who is also this Association’s Treasurer and Lucy Rowe (LR) the England Hockey Relationship Manager for Hampshire.

Attendees: Alton, Andover, Basingstoke, Bournemouth, City of Portsmouth, Fareham, Fleet and Ewshot, Gillingham, Gosport Borough, Hamble, Haslemere, Havant, IBM Nomads, New Forest, Poole, Portsmouth and Southsea, Portsmouth Sharks, Southampton University, Tullett Islanders, Trojans, United Services, Weymouth, Wimborne Wayfarers, Winchester, Yateley.
Also In Attendance: Michael Harvey (HHA President), Frankie Tierney (HHA Vice Chairman), Kevin Snewing (HOL Secretary), Chris Bond (County Discipline Administrator - CDA), Steve Downham (Deputy CDA) and Richard Macer.

Apologies: Sue Keys, Koo Janzen and Nicki Smith.
Not In Attendance: Aldershot and Farnham, Blandford and Sturminster Newton, Eastleigh Men, Fordingbridge, Hampshire Police, Lavant, Isle of Wight*, Romsey, Swanage and Wareham, University of Portsmouth*, University of Winchester, West Meon, Woking*, Waterside*.

* - Apologies tendered.

Minutes of 2014 AGM: 

The Minutes were approved without any amendments.

Matters arising: 

None.
Treasurer’s Report, Affiliation and competition fees for season 2015/16:

Written report circulated in advance.  The Treasurer, Richard Wood (RW), had nothing to add.
JT highlighted the donation of £5000 to HHUA in order purchase radios for umpires.  The Chairman noted that one off grants totalling £3500 had been obtained to partly offset this cost.
Adoption of the accounts.

Proposed by Jason Holcombe (JH), Seconded by David Lane (DL)

Carried nem con
In his proposal for the affiliation fees for 2015/16 the Treasurer explained the funding of the County Administrator and, in response to a question from Southampton HC, how the burden of his work lay heavily with the Ladies league largely due to the HWHL player registration process.  To more accurately reflect this there was a proposal to increase Women’s League affiliation fees as noted in his report.  Southampton noted that not only did the player registration process lead to increase workload for the County Administrator, but for clubs also.  It was noted that the HWHL AGM had voted unanimously to continue with registrations.
It was also confirmed there would be no increase in South fees.

Affiliation and Competition fees, as laid out in the Treasurer’s report.
Proposed by Richard Wood (RW), Seconded by JH
Carried with one vote against (Southampton HC)
Appointment of Scrutineer:  

The Treasurer noted that the accounts had in fact been scrutinised by Alan Thorpe rather than Hicks UK Ltd.
It was proposed that Hicks UK Ltd would be invited to act as Scrutineers of the accounts next year.

Proposed by Frankie Tierney (Vice chairman – FT), Seconded by Steve Downham (SD – deputy CDA)
Carried nem con.
It was also noted that appointed umpire fees would increase from £15.50 per match to £17.00.

Reports:

EH: Lucy Rowe distributed a report at the meeting (which has subsequently been distributed to all clubs).
She highlighted the key areas for which EH could provide development assistance to clubs.  In particular she thanked all clubs who had participated in the Back2Hockey initiative and was pleased to announce that Hampshire had the largest number in the South.
She also confirmed that the Euros would be shown on the BBC red button, and encouraged those present to attend, as full stands would make it easier to ensure future TV coverage.

LR also reminded clubs there was still time to sign up HockeyFest (the re-branded Club Weekend) and that this would be promoted during the Euros.
The Chairman asked whether there would be a Clubs Forum, and LR confirmed there would be on a date to be decided, in August.
The Chairman also noted that EH have appointed a new national chairman Royston Hoggarth.
SCHA: FT had nothing to report from the South, however the Chairman noted that the SCHA had a new Secretary, Richard Macer.
Knockout Competitions: Written report circulated in advance.

The President (and Knockout secretary), added that the main disappointment was that 13 of the 75 entrants scratched, including one team on the evening prior to the Hampshire Cup pool games in September and two prior to the quarter finals.  He also added that due to lack of pitch availability, that the East pool was held at Brockenhurst and that he was looking for an East of the county club to host next season’s pool games.
Lia Waine noted that there had been a number of mismatches in the Open League cup and that perhaps the spread of divisions it included was too great and some entrants did not realise who they might have to face.  David Lane (County Administrator – DL) wondered if another cup could be added that could reduce the likelihood of this happening.  He also added that there would an additional girls’ U18 cup this year, and that these two competitions could be played at Hampshire day to compensate for the two U16 cups which, it had been requested at the most recent Junior Prime Contacts meeting would not be held that day, due to GCSEs commencing immediately after the early May bank holiday.  It was agreed to discuss this matter at the next Council meeting.

David Boyle, appointments secretary for HHUA, asked what fines had been imposed on the teams withdrawing at short notice from the Hampshire Cup, and it was confirmed that the fines had been substantial (£100).

Discipline: Written report circulated in advance.  Chris Bond (CDA) had nothing to add.
A question from the floor asked whether there was any concern that Hampshire had awarded more red cards than other counties in the South.  The CDA felt this was not the case, and that the numbers awarded reflected both the number of games of hockey being played (over 4000), and the number to which appointments were made, which were greater than for any other South county.  This coupled with there having only been a single appeal made against a red card in 5 or 6 years indicated that they were being awarded appropriately.
The CDA also noted that most of the red cards were avoidable, and that too many had resulted from players not walking off the pitch and keeping quiet when having been awarded a yellow card.

Schools & Youth: Written report circulated in advance.  Koo Janzen (KJ) was absent, but it was noted that it was planned to separate Single System and Schools and Youth competition activities.

DL reflected on the health of Junior hockey in the county as 20 new teams had entered junior leagues, with the loss of only one.

Umpires: The Chairman thanked HHUA for their continuing support of HHA.  Jason Holcombe, HHUA Rep, had a couple of points from the HHUA AGM that he would raise at the next HHA Council meeting, but were not appropriate for this forum.  He did thank HHA for the donation that allowed the purchase of additional radios.
David Boyle asked for a message to be passed to ULOs and Captains that any absence is advised in advance and that umpires are not contacted at the last minute but well before the Tuesday deadline for confirmation of match arrangements.

He also asked that details of Saturday friendlies in September be made available so appointments to them can be made to enable umpires to get up to speed for the new season.

He remarked that 33% of all appointments are to women’s matches, whereas only 11% of umpires taking appointments are female.  He urged clubs to encourage their talented umpires, of whatever age of gender, to join HHUA and to take appointments.  He reminded clubs of the feedback system, which although not mandatory provided valuable feedback to the Chief Coach.  The email address for this is feedback@hhua.co.uk.
FT observed that current players looking to take appointments could often be accommodated if notice is given that enables appropriate matches to be found.
LR noted that EH had an online rules website ‘rules.england.hockey.co.uk’ where videos were available to help umpire with interpretation of the rules, in particular the new ones.  She also asked any clubs wishing to host a Level 1 umpiring course to contact her and reminded clubs of the Club Umpire Development Course which is available for £10 per head.

Website: RW had nothing to report.
County Administrator: DL noted that HWHL fixtures would be published by the end of the week and that Divsions 2,3 and 4 would start on 19/9, with Divisions 1, 5 and 6 would start on 26/9.  With the timing of Easter there were no spare dates after Xmas.

Junior league fixtures would be published in 2-3 weeks, although the dates of matches was known.

Junior cups had been drawn at the Junior Prime Contacts meeting on Monday and would be published tomorrow (25th June)
Leagues:

Indoor: DL confirmed that the Indoor league would return this autumn with 6 teams playing in both Men’s and Women’s divisions.  The competition would last 9 weeks from mid-September and run at Fleming Park.
The South Men’s Indoor league was won by Fareham with Trojans finishing second, with both teams progressing to the National League.
HWHL: Written report circulated in advance.  In Nicki Smith’s absence, there was no comment.
Men’s Seniors (Div 1-4): Written report circulated in advance.  Discussed during the South League AGM held within the HHA AGM.

Men’s Open League (Div 5 onwards): Written report circulated in advance.  The Chairman commended Kevin Snewing (KS) on the work he did in support of the League from Somerset and welcomed him to the meeting for the first time in many years.  KS expressed his thanks for the 60+ teams for their almost perfect administration with late results minimal.  As an expression of thanks to Kevin who was standing down after 25 years, the Chairman presented him with a pair of trekking poles which were well received.
Election of Officers:

President :  Michael Harvey was Proposed as President by the Chairman and Seconded by the FT, he was re-elected nem con by the floor.

Chairman:   Mike Ward was Proposed as Chairman by the President and Seconded by John Gawley MBE, he was re-elected nem con by the floor.
The Chairman proposed that the other Officers and members of the Council prepared to continue in post as advised in the calling notice and Agenda of the AGM be elected en bloc.  This was agreed by the floor nem con.
Officers:

Vice Chair:   FT
Treasurer:    RW

Secretary:    JT
Election of Council:

See above.

With the resignation of KS, the Chairman proposed that Richard Barter, of Salisbury HC be elected as HOL secretary.  This was seconded by Gillingham HC and carried nem con.
The Chairman noted that HHUA had appointed Jason Holcombe as their rep to the Association and as this was a non-elected post it was not covered by the voting above.
Election of Vice Presidents: 

The President recommended that Kevin Snewing be elected as a Vice President.  This was seconded by the CDA and passed nem con.
Constitutional Changes: 

The Chairman re-iterated the proposed constitutional amendment that removed any potential ambiguity within the calling information of the AGM and as distributed to clubs in advance of the meeting.  This was accepted nem con.
 (South League Hampshire Area Annual Meeting :

The Chairman explained that the HHA AGM was a suitable forum where the AGM of the Hampshire area of the South League could be held and covered the items described in his Hampshire Senior Men’s League report as part of it.
He noted that thanks to the success of teams in higher leagues that no relegations took place save for the mandatory relegation of the bottom team in each division.
He confirmed that there had been little support in abolishing Regional Division 2 as had been mooted at the previous AGM.
Fixtures would be circulated in the next couple of weeks due to potential team consolidations.

David Boyle noted that thanks to Chichester 3s reaching Men’s Division 1, that Sussex HUA would be appointing umpires to their home games.

KS asked whether this meeting elected the secretary for Divisions 3 and 4, and the Chairman confirmed this was not the case.

There were no other questions on this report.)
Club Announcements:

Fleet and Ewshot HC announced that they would be returning to the pitchside clubhouse at the Army Hockey Centre for the forthcoming season and offered to host the 2016 Hampshire Day.
Trojans remarked that they had entered the Eastleigh and District Sports awards and had won ‘Club of the Year’ and this put them forward to the Hampshire equivalent, which they also won.  They encouraged other clubs to enter competitions of this sort as they are not entered widely and that well run clubs within the Association stand a good chance of winning.

Richard Macer noted that Winchester HC, the oldest club in the county, would be celebrating their 125th Anniversary in March 2016.

Hamble HC enquired whether the trophy they won at Hampshire day had been returned by Petersfield HC.  To date it has not.

AOB:

Richard Macer asked whether any consideration had been given to regionalising the HOL lower leagues to reduce the level of travelling.  Richard Barter confirmed this would be looked at imminently, with a potential pilot in the forthcoming season.  Tadley warned that this could result in the variety of clubs that teams played against could become more limited and there was a potential for more mismatches as well.
The Haslemere chairman asked whether those asking questions from the floor could announce themselves and club they represented as this had not been clear.  The Chairman apologised, confirming that speakers should have been asked this previously.  John Gawley also asked if speakers could stand when asking questions to enable them to be heard clearly.

The Chairman thanked Fareham Hockey Club for hosting the AGM and closed the meeting at 9.00pm.
HHUA Hospitality Awards: 

Prior to making the awards, the HHUA President, John Gawley MBE, announced he would be standing down in that role as of midnight.

He then announced that Basingstoke women and Basingstoke 2’s men had won the HHUA hospitality awards for 2014/15.  This was the first time he could recall a club had won both awards.
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